Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

March 15, 2012  
Scooter
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  Doug Starkey  Mike Semai  Joe Semai  Randy Woodard  

Mike Fitchet  Tom Steele  Laverne Goodge  Bill Strubbe  Mike Warner  Dave Lemponen  Lisa Lemponen-Plotz  James Dewey  Steve Lee  Rob Vickery  Tom French  Neal Stewart
Guests:
SFM Larry Flowers and Mike Warner were present.
Marshal Flowers presented us with a brief history of his past work and how he got to be appointed Fire Marshal.  Both Marshal Flowers and Chief Warner give high marks to Director David Goodman. The number one request is for more direct delivery of training from the Marshal’s office and work is ongoing to make this happen. Open discussion on training, funding, and Department of Commerce vs. Department of Public Safety.

Minutes from the February meeting were approved as amended.
Treasurer’s Report:
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented, bills have been paid. Dues continue to come in and an overall 2012 dues report was presented to the body. Survivor fund concerns were also discussed.
Correspondence:

Chief Koziol received a letter regarding MARCS rebanding.
Old Business:

Volunteer Retention & Recruitment Workshop is scheduled for October 20th & October 21st at the Lodge and it is free.
Maxwell class – Fall 2012 – T.B.A.
FFO – Fall / Winter – T.B.A

Narrow-banding concerns were raised and discussed. Mid-June or July looks like the majority conversion time. Meetings have been held with the SO and the belief is that we will convert with no problem and no extra charge. Chief’s Koziol and John Wayman will stay on top of this.

Chief John Wayman’s surgery went well and he will be back in action by our next meeting.
New Business:
John Griggs has offered his small aircraft for use in S&R in the county. It pointed out we have several other options also. Also discussed was a need to make it clear that self-dispatch is unacceptable.
The body was reminded about the OFCA Winter Symposium March 27th & 28th.

Mike Fitchet will take Ron Pristera’s position as Chief’s Rep to this committee and John Jyurovat will serve as his alternate.

Committees:

EMS: Work continues on the countywide EMS symposium. Information packets have been sent. A new packet will be sent to Wayne FD.
Training: Current classes were discussed. Also noted, Dr. Brockway will attend the practice burn for the current FF1 class. Future fire classes were discussed. A lengthy discussion on the merits of the 36 hour program was held. Most of the discussion centered on the fact that the 36 will not allow a FF to make entry according to the state. We debated about an increase of 16 hours of training to fix this, but in the end, the bodies’ consensus was that we should support the 120 as the acceptable level of training. This position was affirmed by a vote.
Water Rescue: The Geneva on the Lake and Roaming Shores Polar Bear Plunge’s went well. Our team worked extra hard in Geneva due to the wind and waves.

Swift water class will start April 23rd.

Fire Safety Trailer: Dale Arkenburg and Ashley Estabrook are working together to keep an up to date calendar on the web page.

Membership / Retirement: Retired Chief Baird’s information has been sent to Chief Wayman.
CTAT: A review of the recent meeting was presented to the body. Present funding and future funding were discussed and this year, the $58,000 will remain in the EMA to enhance and complete some of their projects. The next round of money will be cut to $25,000 and after that we will compete statewide for these funds.
Hazmat: The Zumro tent has been cleaned and zipper concerns were discussed as well as how to inflate and deflate the tent.

9-1-1: Work continues on a hard copy map book project. The cost of our use of the map will be limited to paying for the GIS person’s labor.
Good of the Order:
US&R: The annual fee last year and this year will leave an unpaid balance at $24.97 which was paid by Ron Pristera and Doug Starkey. Future funding will be discussed at a future meeting with EMA.
Chief Warner discussed with the body changes upcoming with the Ohio Fire Chief’s Association and reported that they are working on a business plan. Also, concerns on future funding for the Ohio response plan were discussed.

Members are needed to serve on committees with the OFCA, go to the website to sign up to serve.

A written report was presented to the body from the OFCA Volunteer Committee.

Brief Discussion was held on incident management team training that was held. It was a good class. April 3 through May 4 in Cleveland is the next closest class.
A flyer was presented to the body. This class is highly recommended.
Meeting was adjourned at 2033
Next meeting will be at Martini’s, April 19th.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
